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Welcome Back




6th September 2019
Dear Parents/Carers

We are delighted to welcome you all back to school after what we hope has been a fantastic summer for you and your family. The staff have been very busy over the summer preparing their classrooms, planning lessons and there are some very exciting developments to look forward to.

One of our big priorities for this year is to ensure that everyone associated with the school has a positive and enjoyable experience with us from the moment they arrive until the time they leave. During this first week, we have spoken about the way we should all conduct ourselves around school and how we should treat each other with kindness and respect at all times. The children have spoken very eloquently in interviews, meetings and assemblies about promoting kindness and respectful behaviour across our school community and this is a powerful message for us all to consider at the start of a new school year. It would be great if you could reinforce this message with the children outside school too, so we can establish consistency regarding high expectations for our children.
Many thanks to all of you who responded to the parent questionnaire issued towards the end of term that also ran through the summer holidays. We have currently received 101 responses providing us with some very useful feedback about the things you think we are already doing well and some suggestions about areas we can improve. These responses will be considered in detail by our governing body who will be in touch with you in due course to take this forward.
For the benefit of new members of our school community and as a general reminder, there are a few key bits of information we would like to share with you:

Communication
We have had some great feedback in the parent questionnaire and during peer review interviews about our weekly newsletters and we will continue to email these to you on a Friday as well as being shared on the school website. Some hard copies will also be available in the main entrance area but this will predominantly be an electronic communication. If you don’t think we have accurate contact details to enable this to happen then please let staff know in the Office so they can update your details.
There have also been some updates to the school’s website over the summer with more significant developments planned this term. Please use this as your ‘go to’ place for any information you require, whether these are diary dates or copies of our letters. The school’s annual planner will also be put on the website and we will endeavour to stick to this and only deviate from the plan if necessary, giving you as much notice as possible.

The children will occasionally bring written communications home in their book bags and it would be great if you could get into the habit of making regular checks. This reinforces our electronic communications strategy and also gives the children some responsibility which is an important part of their personal development.
If there is an urgent message or concern then please either call, email or speak to someone in the main office and they will ensure that the most appropriate person responds to your concern as quickly as possible. If your child’s class teacher is on the playground or at their classroom door in the morning then they would be happy to offer you support. If they are not immediately available please do not go into the school building to find them. Make contact with the staff in the Office and they will provide you with an appropriate response.

Please remember that the effectiveness of communication requires for there to be two-way engagement and it should always be polite and respectful. To avoid any misunderstandings, please read your newsletters and access the website to ensure that you stay well informed and remember your children are not always the most accurate source of information! If you are unsure or have a concern, then please come and speak to us in school before posting unhelpful comments on social media.
Uniform
We are very proud of how smart our children are when they are in their school uniforms, a point I made to them all in assembly this week. They looked amazing and every single child was wearing a smart pair of shoes which is a brilliant start to the new year. When they wear the correct uniform, the children have a clear identity and are proud to be associated with the school which is reflected in their positive behaviour. We have a carefully considered, reasonable uniform policy at Woodloes and we would encourage everyone to support our school community to achieve the highest possible standards. We also recognise that this can create some financial difficulty at times and if any parents have any concerns about this expectation then please speak to us; we will always try to help whenever we can.
Attendance
Thanks to a very determined effort over the last two years to improve levels of attendance, we managed to finally meet and just exceed our target with a percentage of 96.7%. This represents a solid improvement on the previous year and is in line with our target of 96.5%. Your children’s attendance is vitally important to their achievement and future success and we need your support to ensure this is as high as it can possibly be. I would remind you that there should be no term time holidays, except in ‘exceptional circumstances’ only and we would encourage you to arrange non-urgent appointments after school, weekends or school holidays. We know that the cost of holidays is very significantly reduced during term time but any time away from school to go on holiday puts your child at a disadvantage regarding their academic progress and should be avoided.

We will be incentivising this for the children again this year and will report on progress towards our target in weekly newsletters. As usual with attendance we will circulate more information in due course.
Curriculum Information Evenings
Last year, every year group had a curriculum information evening at the start of term to ensure that all parents had the opportunity to find out more about the learning planned for the children in their new year group. We have received very positive feedback and 94% of parent responses agreed that these were either informative or very informative. Please prioritise and attend to ensure that you are well placed to support your children’s learning this year. There are lots of exciting learning opportunities planned for your children and we would love for you to be an active part of that process and to understand how to effectively support your child.
PTA

We are always looking for new members to join our fantastic PTA aka Friends of Woodloes. This does not require for you to make a huge time commitment, but it is such an important part of our school community and it has a massive positive impact on our school year. Put simply, if we have no committee members there will be no events this year which would be a big loss to our school community. The AGM is planned for 25th September at 3.30pm; please attend if you can- you will be given a very warm welcome!
And finally...

Woodloes is an amazing school that we are all proud to be part of and everything highlighted in this letter is intended to ensure that our fantastic school continues to go from strength to strength. We have had 2 Ofsted inspections and 2 Community Academy Trust peer reviews during the last 18 months that confirm this is a great school but we also know that there are always things we can still improve. Amazing school experiences that inspire lifelong learning are dependent upon strong, productive partnerships between home and school and we are looking forward to working closely with you all this year. Many thanks for all your continuing support and best wishes for an exciting, highly productive and happy new school year!

Yours sincerely,
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Andy Mitchell (Head Teacher)
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